Form 10-306 (Oct. 1972)

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

## NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES INVENTORY - NOMINATION FORM

PHO055166	
STATE:	
Hawaii	
COUNTY:	
Hawaii	
FOR NPS USE ONLY	
ENTRY DATE	
(AAT 1 13/7	

	FOR FE	DERAL PROPERT	TIES	•	ENTRY DATE	7 %			
	(Type all entries - complete applicable sections)			OCT :	1974	$\neg$			
1. NAME									
<b>1</b>	COMMON: 14								
	United States Post Office and Office Building								
-	AND/OR HISTORIC:	OSC OTITICE	and Oli	TCE DUI.	LULLING		-		
	Hodowal Purildin	~ ·					l		
	Federal Building OCATION	9					****		
	STREET AND NUMBER:						<b>***</b>		
		de-							
ŀ	Kinoole and Wai	anuenue Sti	reets	LCONCRESS	ONAL DISTRICT.		_		
-									
ŀ	<u> Hilo</u>				Patsy T. Mink		_		
	STATE:		CODE			COD			
	Hawaii		51	Hawai:	L	00	1		
3. C	LASSIFICATION								
[	CATEGORY	,	OWNERSHIP		STATUS	ACCESSIBLE	Ξ		
	(Check One)		JWNE KSHIT		314103	TO THE PUBL	.IC		
	District X Building	X Public	Public Acqui	sition:	X Occupied	Yes:			
	Site Structure	Private	☐ In Pro	cess	Unoccupied	X Restricted	1		
1	Object	Both		Cansidered	Preservation wark	Unrestricted	.		
			i being	Callstacted			'		
					in progress	□ No			
	PRESENT USE (Check One of M	fore as Appropriate)			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
	Agricultural 🗓 Ga	vernment	Park		Transpartation	Comments			
	Commercial Industrial Private Residence Other (Specify)								
			-	_	office (Specify)		_		
		· ·	] Religious	-			-		
	Entertainment Mu	seum	Scientific	-					
4. 4	GENCY								
						ļ	H	SI	İ
	General Service	Administr	ation. 1	Region 9			Hawai	TATE:	i
	REGIONAL HEADQUARTERS: (If applicable) STREET AND NUMBER:					√a	Ü.	İ	
				49	Fourth Street	4			ĺ
	CITY OR TOWN:		<del>-,</del>	STATE		CODE	i		l
	San Francisco			Cal	ifornia	0.4		- 1	
(***)	OCATION OF LEGAL DESC	DIPTION			I I OI II I A	0.7		1	ĺ
10XXXXX	COURTHOUSE, REGISTRY OF							ᅴ	l
	Bureau of Conve		ata of I	Jarza i i			Н	ĕ	1
	STREET AND NUMBER:	yances, sc	ate of i	lawall			Haw	NOO	ĺ
		<u>.</u>				•	מ	≾	1
	403 Queen Stree	<u> </u>		STATE:			Į.		1
	CITY OR TOWN:			STATE		CODE		l	
									L.,
<del>George Control</del>	Honolulu			Hay	waii	51			1
6. 1	REPRESENTATION IN EXIST	ING SURVEYS							ıl
	TITLE OF SURVEY:				21/14/			m Z	1
Ì					3	5		ENTRY	FOR
	DATE OF SURVEY:	☐ Fed	leral [	State	Cherry Propilly	pcat			2
	DEPOSITORY FOR SURVEY RE	CORDS:	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		HELETVE!	101	8	NOMB	NPS
			•		MAY 9 1074	H		8	ا۲ا
	STREET AND NUMBER:				3/4			ER	HSE.
	The state of the s		-		NATIONAL	1-1	ل ا	ایا	ONLY
	CITY OR TOWN:			STATE:		CODE	្ម	2	7
					Walou En	(3) CODE	1 4	0	
								1	. 1

(	ı	^
1	n	п
1	п	п
		_
		_
		1
		1
		0
		=
	-	)
		1
		2
	_	Z
		^

7.	DESCRIPTION						
				-	(Check One)		
	CONDITION	X Excellent	☐ Good	☐ Fair	Deteriorated	Ruins	Unexposed
	CONDITION	4	(Check One	)		(Check	One)
		X Alte	ered [	Unaltered		Moved 👿	Original Site

DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL (if known) PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The present United States Post Office and Office Building in Hilo was originally designed in 1915 by architect Henry O. Whitfield of New York City in a neo-classic style with certain modifications. The modifications include open circulation in the building and the use of a first floor arcade as a place to conduct postal business. The original portion of the building, as built in 1915-17, is a rectangular structure with a portico on the main (south) side and a projecting wing on the north side. The original portion has a full basement, a raised first floor two stories in height which contains the post office, a second floor one story in height which contains the court functions, and a fourth-story clerestory with oriel windows above the original courtroom.

In 1936 the Treasury Department designed two 3-story wing additions for the main (south) side of the building. These were constructed in 1937-38 forming a "U"-shaped peristyle court. These wings have three floors used for office space and contain open circulation balconies on the first and third floors. The exterior walls facing the court contain 2-story columns with doric capitals which support a lanai above. All the roofs are tiled, with ornamental downspouts used in the court. The courtyard, eight steps below the first floor, contains a flag pole, a mosaic-tiled fountain, and two concrete urns. The paved courtyard is opened toward the street. The overall building dimensions are approximately 292'ex.312'.

The functions of the building have not basically changed since it was constructed. Both the original structure and the addition were constructed using poured in place concrete bearing walls with stucco finish, spread footings, concrete beams, ribbed floor slabs, and tile roofs.

The architectural character of this building has been retained in spite of minor changes. It is unfortunate that a contemporary entrance vestibule has been added at the east (Kekaulike Street) entrance to the building. It is a minor element, however, and could easily be modified to better suit the overall architectural design. There appear to be no structures of historical significance and there are no other important public buildings in the vicinity.



	Pre-Columbian	16th Century	18th Century	X 20th Century
	15th Century	17th Century	19th Century	
PECIFI	C DATE(S) (If Applicable a	and Known)	1	
REAS	F SIGNIFICANCE (Check	One or More as Appropriate)		
	· Aboriginal	Education	Palitical Company	Urban Planning
٠,	. 🗔 Prehistorio 🕡 🧸	Engineering	Religion/Phi-	Other (Specify)
	Historic	Industry · ·	losophy - 11 aral	FR 15 1.2 [4
	Call Agriculture ~ . ~ .	Invention · · ·	Science V	erster (See See See See See See See See See Se
	X Architecture	Landscape -	Sculpture	And I have
	Art Art	Architecture	Social/Human-	agenteed the state of the state
	Commerce	Literature	itarion	
	Communications	Military	Theater	
	Canservation	Music	Transportation	

After the annexation of the Hawaiian Islands by the United States in 1898, a need was expressed in governmental correspondence for new federal and Territorial offices. Successive early Territorial governors agreed that a new federal office building should be constructed in Hilo. Their efforts culminated in the erection of the original portion of the present United States Post Office and Office Building, completed in 1917.

This building is particularly noteworthy for its early substantial use of structural reinforced concrete in this particular locale. The Post Office is one of the few historical buildings in Hilo constructed of lasting materials.

It is a good example of the neo-classic architectural style adapted to another geographical area, that is, adapted to the Hawaiian climate and life style. The building setting is presently significant because of the spacial relationship of the open court area to Kalakaua Park immediately across the street.



9,	MAJOR	BIBLIOGRAPHICAL RE	FERENCES									
Stanley Hirashi, Maintenance Supervisor, GSA, private tour and												
	interview held March 16, 1973.											
	Henry D. Whitfield, Architect, New York, blueprints (July 1915)											
	in office of maintenance supervisor.  Department of the Treasury, blueprints (July 1936) in office of											
.				, blu	lej	prints	(Jul	y 193.	6) in	offic	ce of	0
		intenance super		ما مدخ مدام	_	/ N		7.4.2			i	~ ~
		nty construct. fice of mainte					ist 19	14-Ap	LIT T	<b>9 1</b> / ) 3	Ln	283
		ty nine const					1937	-Febr	narv 1	19381	in	0 00
	of	fice of mainte									<b></b>	100 -
10.	GEOGR	APHICAL DATA					,					ace
		ATITUDE AND LONGITUD NG A RECTANGLE LOCA			0		ING THE	ND LONGI CENTER F ESS THAN	OINT OF	A PROPE		70,
t	CORNER	LATITUDE	LONGITU	DE	R		LATITUDE		L	ONGITUD	E	HR
		Degrees Minutes Seconds	Degrees Minutes	Seconds				Seconds		Minutes		#
	NW	0 , ,	-0	- · . m		19°	43	40 "	155 °	٠ خ	3/ "	
	NE SE	()()	0 1.									
	SW	0 , 11	0,	,,					-			
•		IMATE ACREAGE OF NO	MINATED PROPE	RTY: +	_	arre					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
		L STATES AND COUNTIE	S FOR PROPERT				ATE OR	OVNER	OLUDP ARLE	s		
	STATE:			CODE	] '	COUNTY:		2/ A	rn Xo	5/ 1	CODE	]
	Hawa	<u>ii                                   </u>		51	4		-67	RECEIV	ED 3			S
	STATE:			CODE	╣,	COUNTY:		MAY 9	1974	12	CODE	m
ŀ	STATE:			CODE	+,	COUNTY:				#	CODE	_
					-		13	NATI	ONAL STER	<i>[20]</i>		Z
ŀ	STATE:			CODE	†	COUNTY:	(3)	REG		7	CODE	ST
					1		. 🗸	DINTE		/		70
11.		PREPARED BY						<u>&gt;,,,,T</u>	'V''		_	
		ND TITLE:		~					!	rev		CT
		lall J. Bialla	s, Gerron	S. E.	11	te for	<u> </u>		1 1	Augus	1973	-
-	Coof	frey W. Fairf	2 × 2 T 2	Δrc	٠h	itect	and P	lanne	<b>r</b> 1			1 -
ŀ	STREET	AND NUMBER:	an n. I.n.	1-2120	· * * ·	10000	Cijia ş	the Contraction of	PHON		<u> </u>	· ·
		Ward Avenue:	<u>ति सेर्लंग वर्षे</u>	e c			_ 1.		808	-521-	3005	
. [	CITY OR	TOWN:	- 1		- 1	STATE					CODE	
District		lulu		: 7		Hawaii		000000000000000000000000000000000000000	******************************	000000000000000000000000000000000000000	51	
12.	CERTIF	ICATION OF NOMINAT	ION		#	•	ATIONA	L REGIST	ER VERI	FICATIO	N	
	State Li	aison Officer recommend	lation:		╢.	I hereby	ertify the	at this pro	perty is in	ncluded i	n the	
	ŢŶ	es /			$\parallel$	National		V 14.00 . 10	人的社工。		NAME OF STREET	
	□ No	. ^							i i sa sa sa sa sa sa sa sa sa sa sa sa sa	la pert	_	
\$		unso	reas	,								
	4	State Liaison Office	r Signature	nd.			( f	11 1000	100,1	0.		
	In comp	liance with Executive O	rder 11593 The	eby		Dispator	Office of	Archeology	and Histor	da Proper	ntion	
		e this property to the Na				Director,	Office of 2	Archeology	and mistor	ic Freserv	ation	
		the State Liaison Office	-	-			,					
	-	which to present the nor					10/1	174				
Ì	view Bo	ard and to evaluate its s	significance. Th	e-recom=		Date		/		<del></del>	· · · · · ·	
	mended	level of significance is	☐ National	State		ATTEST	: [		/	1	n	
}	□ poc	DD-AAD	- 1.	1	1		/ .	1/	_	_/_	-	
	XIO	en K. Sullerben	m 2/6/	74			WW	////	Jane	11		
		al Representative Signature oric Preservation		<del>-</del>		<del></del>	Keeper	of The Nat	ional Regio	ster /		
•		son Officer	· ·					8 .1	3.74			
- 1	11111				11	Date	<del></del>	1 1 -	, , 7			

Form 10-3000/ (July 1969)

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

## NOV 9 1973 NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES INVENTORY - NOMINATION FORM

NATIONAL REGISTER

(Continuation Sheet)

STATE	
Hawaii	
COUNTY	
Honolulu	
FOR NPS USE ONL	Y
ENTRY NUMBER	DATE
<b>201</b> 1 1974	
UUII	

(Number all entries)

- "Post Office Now Working at Palatial New Stand," The Honolulu Advertiser, May 1, 1922, pp. 1-2.
- "Honolulu Firm Wins Federal Building Job, Gets \$310,764 for Post Office Addition," The Honolulu Advertiser, January 30, 1930,
- "New Post Office for Honolulu Seen Likely," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, August 29, 1940, p. 1.
- "Now Has a Name," The Honolulu Advertiser, October 24, 1955, p. A7.
- "Day Here, Says Need New Post Office," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, May 31, 1961, p. 1A.
- "Post Office Jalousie Job Draws Architect's Fire," The Honolulu Advertiser, October 26, 1972, p. A9.
- "Work on Post Office Ordered Halted," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, February 21, 1963, pp. 1-1A.
- "Uncle Sam's Shack," Editorial, The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, February 21, 1963, p. 10.
- "Order to Alter Post Office Tracked Down," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, February 22, 1963, pp. 1-1A.
- "Thanks to Senator Inouye," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, February 23, 1963, p. 4.
- "Hara on the Post Office," Letters to the Editor, The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, February 23, 1963, p. 4.
- "Star Bulletin, Inouye Praised for P.O. Stand," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, February 26, 1963, pp. 1-1A.
  "Uncle Sam's Shack: Part II," Editorial, The Honolulu Star-
- Bulletin, April 20, 1963, p. 4, p. 11.
- "Inouye Says P.O. Will Be Restored," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, April 23, 1963, p. 1.
- "Archways at P.O. To Be Fixed Soon," The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, August 8, 1963, pp. 1-1A.
- "Federal Building Gets a New 'Leafy' Outlook." The Honolulu Star-Bulletin, January 25, 1967, p. C4.
  "The Post Office Fight." The Friend, December 1910, p. 3.
- "Will Honolulu Stand For IT?" The Friend, January 1920, p. 11. MacAdam, D.H. "'Selling' the Post Office." The Friend, April
- 1922, pp. 77-79.
- "Mid-Civic in Mid-Pacific." Paradise of the Pacific, April 1922, pp. 2-5.
- Photograph. Paradise of the Pacific, March 1923, p. 20 MacAdam, D.H. "Growth of Hawaii Shown in Post Office Business-
- Beautifully Housed." Paradise of the Pacific, December 1925, pp. 83-85.
- Fairfax, Geoffrey W. The Architecture of Honolulu. Honolulu: Island Heritage Limited, 1972.
- Jackson, Francis; Conrad, Agnes, Bannick, Nancy; ed. Old Honolulu, A Guide to Oahu's Historic Buildings. Honolulu: Historic Buildings Task Force, 1969, #37.

Form 10-300a (July 1969)

## UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

## NATIONAL REGISTER OF HISTORIC PLACES INVENTORY - NOMINATION FORM

STATE	
Hawaii	
COUNTY	
Hawaii	
FOR NPS USE ONL	Υ
ENTRY NUMBER 1074	DATE
OCIT 101 4	

(Number all entries)

GSA factsheet in office of Hawaii Buildings Manager, Honolulu. Executive Letter Books and Folders, 1902-1912, Hawaii State Archives.

Chelson, Bert D., "History of the Hilo Post Office," April 8, 1934 (typewritten), Historical File, Hawaii State Archives. "Hilo's Post Office, Urgent Necessity for a new building," The Pacific Commercial Advertiser, July 2, 1900, p. 6. "New Hilo Post Office is Open for Business at Last," The Pacific Commercial Advertiser, April 2, 1917, p. 5.

